Monthly Board Meeting
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP
September 7, 2022

Chairman, Matt Klocke called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Matt
Klocke, Laurie Jorgensen, David Durheim, and Anne Stitt. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes
of the last Board Meeting were read. Matt asked if any objections or corrections to the minutes, none being
stated they were approved as read. Treasurer’s report was read. Beginning balance $332,565.27 the
receipts totaled $28.23 and disbursements of $1,725.00, to bring our ending balance to $330,868.50. Matt
asked if there are any objections or corrections to the treasurer’s report, none being stated, treasurer’s report
was approved as read. Claims to be paid tonight 7800-7812.

Business from the floor: None
Old Business:

e  William Carr’s son called David Durheim after the last meeting, he said his dad had passed and he
found the letter and is the new property owner and they are ok with the ditching to occur behind
their property as long as the wood is left for them to use. David called the clerk after the phone
call and the Clerk passed along the information to the other two supervisors.

e  Matt talked to Gus about the brushing/ditching on Elwell Road behind Carr’s property. No date
set yet but they have it on the list of things to do.

e Ovid was out on the roads the other day and noticed that the culvert by Roger Jensen’s on Adolf
has not bee done, nor the culvert on Low Landing Road. The culvert that needed to be cut by
Odey’s has not been done. David was going to check the one by Odey’s and just got it. Matt was
going to talk to Gus about the other two and also some gravel issues.

e No one file for the Hospital Board vacancy at the end of December, nor has anyone contacted us
expressing interest. The Clerk will put it on the website to see if anyone looking at our website
might be interested.

New Business:

e The Clerk turned in the list of Building Permits to the County Assessor on behalf of the Zoning
Administrator.

e  David Durheim, Zoning Administrator is going to meet with Ed Melzark as he is going to be
building a new house and had questions about septic, etc.

e Discussion held about March 2023 meeting, it was decided to move the meeting back to the first
Wednesday so 3/1, then the Township Election will take place 3/14 with the Annual Meeting
following that and then the Board of Supervisors will hold their Board of Canvas meeting to
certify the election results immediately following the adjournment of the Annual Meeting. The
Clerk will update the website, post at the Town Hall and publish the change in the newspaper.

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

PopamBat

Anne Stitt, Clerk

att Klocke, Chairman





